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Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage, which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we 
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.  

On 15 September 2022, we carried out an inspection and found the provider was not 
meeting some of these requirements.  

The overall effectiveness of the provision was judged to be inadequate. The inspection 
report sets out the actions the provider was required to take to meet the requirements.  

On 10 October 2022, we carried out a regulatory visit. The focus of the visit was to check 
whether the provider had met the safeguarding and welfare actions, raised at their last 
inspection.  

We found that the provider has taken steps to improve staff's knowledge of safeguarding 
policy and procedures. This includes an understanding of the 'Prevent duty guidance for 
England and Wales'. This means that staff can recognise signs that a child may be at risk of 
harm and are aware of the process to follow to report any concerns.  

Staff are deployed effectively so children are appropriately supervised.  

The provider has taken action to comply with health and safety legislation for equipment 
used by children. The provider has improved the cleanliness of the dining room. Appropriate 
procedures for hygienic nappy changing are in place. This promotes children's health and 
safety.  

We are satisfied the provider has met the safeguarding and welfare actions raised. The 
provider is still registered with Ofsted.


